
 

 

 

 

St. Ann’s has a bookshelf in the Vestibule area/hallway. These books 
are available for you to take home, read, and return. Please help 
yourself!  If there are multiple copies of a book on the shelf, you 
are welcome to keep it or pass it on! 

 
St. Mary’s in Wood River is inviting the surrounding      

communities to their celebration of 156 years as a parish              
and 60 years in the current building (408 11th Street; Wood      

River).  September 15th Mass will be at 10:30am (celebrated by 
Bishop Hadenfeldt) followed by a catered Noon meal (free will 
offering).  Meal:  Pulled portk, rolls, au gratin potatoes, green 
beans, enchiladas, beans, rice, and anniversary cake!  There       

will be a bouncy house, games, and memorabilia.  Please RSVP      
to lwoitasz@gmail.com or text 308-390-5827 for a food count.   

 
"The Doniphan Knights of Columbus will be sponsoring a blood drive 
on Friday, September 20, 2024 from 11:00 to 5:00 at St Ann’s Parish Hall. 
Please make an appointment by giving Kenny Dinan a call at (308) 379-

9128 or visit the Red Cross website." 
 

Called to the Silence:  3 Day Ignatian Retreat Opportunity for Fall & Winter                                 

God speaks to you in the silence.  Are you ready for some quiet time as you approach the changing 

of seasons?  Steep yourself in the sacred space of the Creighton University Retreat Center, just one 

hour east of Omaha, to be still and open yourself up to the graces God has for you.  You will meet 

with an Ignatian-trained spiritual director daily to reflect on what’s stirring in your 

heart.  Opportunity for mass daily and confession.  Retreat cost including room and meals is 

$375.  Choose one of the 3 opportunities to attend. October 17-20, 2024, December 5-8, 2024, 

January 23-26, 2025. Register at Creighton.edu/retreatcenter 

 
September 1st, 2024                                Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
Please remember to pray for the Seminarians, Sisters, and those in need of our prayers:         

Seminarians:  Pray for young men to discern a vocation to the Priesthood in our Diocese. 
Sisters: Kendall Kopf of School Sisters of Christ the King from Oakes, ND. 

Sacred Heart: Lee Hemberger & Dennis Ahrens 
 St. Ann’s: Tiffany Wojbicki, Linda Sorensen, Harley Hellwege, John Nunes,                             

Mike and Patty May, Amanda Brouillette, Bob Doering, & Todd Wilson.  
 

    Mass Times & Intentions 

 

Announcements   
St. Ann’s  

Catholic Church 
202 N 5th 

Doniphan NE 68832 
 

Parish Mailing Address: 
  PO Box 407 

Doniphan, NE 68832 
 

Office Phone:  402-845-2707 
 

email address: stanns@cdolinc.net 
www.stannsdoniphan.org 

 

Pastor: 

Fr. David A. Oldham 

Father’s Cell Phone: 

402-801-1469 

 
Office Hours: 

Monday-Thursday 
8:15am-10:15am 

 
 

Mass & Confession Schedule is on 
the recording at 402-845-2707. 

Sacred Heart  

Catholic Church 
100 W Pine Street 

Kenesaw, NE  68956 
 

Parish Mailing Address: 
PO Box 407  

Doniphan, NE  68832 
 

Office Phone:  402-845-2707 
 

email address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 
www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 

Date Time Parish Mass Intention 

Monday, September 2nd  6:00 pm St. Ann Liam Frederick (L) 

Tuesday, September 3rd  7:00 am St. Ann Brad Courtright+ 

Wednesday, September 4th   7:00 am St. Ann Schommer & Hoelting Families 

Thursday, September 5th  7:00 am St. Ann John Krebsbach+ 

Friday, September 6th  7:00 am St. Ann Arlene Hoarty+ 

Saturday, September 7th                                                          4:00 pm St. Ann Grace Michals+ 

Sunday, September 8th  9:00 am St. Ann Pro Populo 

Sunday, September 8th  11:00 am Sacred Heart Carol Kindy (L) 
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Confessions 

St. Ann’s Monday- 5:30-5:50 p.m. 

Saturday- 3:00-3:50 p.m.  

Sunday- 8:30-8:50 a.m.  

Sacred Heart Second Sunday of each month after Mass 

 

Stewardship: 8/25/2024 

Collection St. Ann Sacred Heart  

Adult $1440.00 $222.00 

Plate $469.11 $10.00 

Children’s $1.00 $0.00 

Maintenance $100.00 $2.00 

CCD Support $100.00 ---- 

Insurance $100.00 ---- 

Weekly Budget $2,678.60 $735.37 

Year to Date Budget $21,428.80 $5,882.96 

Year to Date Actual $21,746.10 $3,294.21 

Year to Date Surplus/(Shortfall) $317.50 ($2,588.75) 

 

Ministry Assignments 

St. Ann Sacred Heart  

Saturday, September 7th, 2024 at 4:00 p.m. Sunday, September 1st, 2024 at 11:00 am 

ACOLYTE – Jason Quist READER / LECTOR – Bonnie Engelhardt 

READER / LECTOR – Kim Finecy ALTAR SERVERS – Blake Kimle 

ALTAR SERVERS – Kash Schultz MUSIC- Neil Keiser 

MUSICIAN/CANTOR – Alicia O’Donnell OFFERTORY FAMILY- Ken Belz Family 

********************************************************* ******************************************************** 

Sunday, September 8th, 2024 at 9:00 a.m.   

ACOLYTE – Rich Mlinar Sunday, September 8th, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. 

READER / LECTOR- Pat O’Donnell READER / LECTOR- Matt Hurt 

ALTAR SERVERS – Thomas Bykerk ALTAR SERVERS- Leo Keiser 

MUSICIAN/CANTOR – Ros McDermott MUSIC- Neel Keiser 

ROSARY –Celeste Ley- Glorious OFFERTORY FAMILY- Bonnie Engelhardt Family 

 

Pope’s Monthly Intention:  We pray that each one of us will hear and take to     

heart the cry of the Earth and of victims of natural disasters and climactic change, 

and that all will undertake to personally care for the world in which we live. 

CCD/CYO 

                                  St. Ann’s                                                       Sacred Heart    

CCD- 1st-7th -September 4th @ 7:00pm.  

One parent must attend to fill out forms 

in the hall.  Confirmation class will meet 

at 6:45pm for a parent/student meeting. 

CCD- 1st- 6th -September 4th from 2:15-3:35pm 

Back-to-school BBQ on September 8th after 

Mass. 

CYO- 8th-12th- September 4th @ 7:00pm- 

Meet at John & Amy Schultz’s for a BBQ.  

Come help plan your year!   

 

CYO- 8th-11th -September 29th after Mass 

Back-to-school BBQ on September 8th after 

Mass. 

 

Announcements  
                

Sacred Heart Parish is having a Back-to-School BBQ        

on Sunday, September 8th following Mass.  There           

will be sloppy joes from the market.  Potluck from   

everyone else.  Sign-up to come.                                     

Hope to see you there! 

 

 

Husker Harvest Days is coming up soon!  Central 

Catholic will have 1 food stand, 2 pop stands, and the ice 

cream stand.  We will be needing lots of help to set up, 

clean, work the stands, make phone calls, and tear down.  

Parents, students, grandparents, alumni, Knights, faculty, 

parishioners and friends are needed.  If you can work, call Sue Pirnie                 

308-390-0876, Jeannee Mueller Fossberg 308-379-2015, or Roger Riesberg      

308-390-3469.  You can also sign up on Volunteer Spot by going to the GICC 

website.   Husker Harvest Days is September 10, 11, & 12.  Help is needed       

other dates too.  This is one of the major fund raisers for Central Catholic.            

Any and all help will truly be appreciated!! 



 

 

Mass Intentions:  There is no greater gift than having a Mass celebrated 

for a deceased loved one or for a living relative’s special occasion 

(birthday, anniversary, or just because)!  Masses can be requested using 

the Mass Intention envelopes on the Vestibule table or by contacting Christine Quist.  

Suggested Stipend is $10 per Mass. 

 

 
 

CROSS OF CONTINUED GIVING @ St. Ann’s 

Many of you may have noticed the Cross plaque hanging next to the 
Sacristy. However, you may not be aware of the significance of the 

plaque.  Father Kurz started the Cross of Continued Giving while he was 
here. The Cross plaque has to do with that. So, what is the Cross of 

Continued Giving?  If you would like to give a donation in memory of 
your loved one that has passed (minimum of $500), that money will go 

into the Cross of Continued Giving fund, and your loved one’s name will go on the         
plaque. The fund must maintain a minimum balance of $5,000. Anything above the $5,000   
can be requested to be used for a project towards repairing or improving something that      

has to do with the Church building. Funds can only be accessed once per year.  If you     
would like to donate to the Cross of Continued Giving, contact the office at            

stanns@cdolinc.net or 402-845-2707. 
 

St. Ann's Altar Society News:  We want our parish families to be aware that        

we have a Prayer Shawl Committee: These Prayer Shawls are gifted to        

members of our parish family who are experiencing life-altering events such as         

a severe illness/disease, death in the family etc. Prayer blankets are available         

for the men and children of our parish. The purpose here is to wrap the members     

of our parish family in the love of God and let them know that the church is praying for them          

in their time of need. Contact Charlene Hruby (402-984-3327) or Chris Quist                              

(402-845-2707) with your request. 

 


